

Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery Parent-Teacher Association Limited 銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園暨國際幼兒園 家長教師會有限公司



# Message from Dr Maggie KOONG, BBS, JP 總校長孔姜琪博士的話





Thank you for yet another eventful year here at CB Victoria Kindergarten. It has been a year full of excitement and challenges, and I hope both our students and parents have finished the year with great memories.

2016

This year, our PTA had organised many activities, beginning in early September 2017 with Teacher Appreciation Day – showcasing their love and appreciation to our teachers. In November, our Mini Rugby Day allowed our students a chance at trying out rugby, taking home with them some basic rugby techniques. In festive celebration of Christmas, our PTA had organised a Christmas Snow Globe Workshop for parents and children to create their very own unique snow globe. The PTA was also regularly present on campus, with their participation in five Special Activity Days themed "Sports Fun", "People in Our Community", "Lunar New Year", "Love Our Earth" and "International Music Party" with the support of many parent volunteers.

Our PTA was also involved in service and community events. These include the PHAB Walkathon, Po Leung Kuk visit, and visit to Chai Wan Police Station, teaching children about their responsibility as a community member and global citizen. Other events included a Mother's Day Music Box Workshop and a seminar on Primary One Application Process for K2 parents.

The highlight event of the year undoubtedly was the Fukuoka Educational Tour in April. The four-day tour was not only a great opportunity for families to travel and sightsee, but offered plenty of opportunities for cultural exchange and fun-filled parent-child activities. It was an invaluable experience for our children to spend a day with local students and engage in the Japanese learning environment. The highly anticipated trip was a resounding success!

Here at CB Victoria, our core philosophy is to include parents in the school community as our partners and friends. We recognise the importance of developing lasting relationships that transcend through generations. I wish to take this opportunity to personally thank our PTA committee members, including Chairperson Mrs Chiane CHUNG, and Vice Chairpersons, Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN, and Mrs Ellie LEE. Without the hard work of every committee member and encouragement from our parents, it would not be possible for us to continue operating as a top quality kindergarten. My heartfelt appreciation truly goes to each and every one of you, and it is my honour to be able to call CB Victoria my family.

很感激本年度第一個學期的活動再一次在銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園完成。這個學期充滿着刺激和挑戰。我希望我們的學生和家長們將會帶着美好的回憶完成這個學年。

今年,本校的家長教師會舉辦了各項的活動。九月初舉行的教師感謝日充份顯示出學生們對老師們的愛和感謝。十一月的時候,我們的小型欖球賽給了學生們一個接觸欖球運動的機會,以及學到一些基本的欖球知識。在節日氣氛濃厚的聖誕節裏,家長教師會舉行了聖誕節親子玻璃雪球創作坊,讓家長和子女一起製作屬於自己的玻璃雪球。家長教師會的幹事們亦經常參與校園的活動。他們與家長義工們一起參與了三個時別活動日的活動,分別為「運動樂趣多」、「社區裏的人」、「齊來迎新年」、「愛護地球我有責」以及「世界音樂文化齊共賞」。

我們的家長教師會亦積極參與社區服務的活動。當中包括與香港傷健協會舉辦的傷健步行慈善籌款活動,探訪保良局以及教導小朋友們作為社區成員和國際公民的活動一參觀柴灣警察局。其他的活動還有母親節音樂盒製作工作坊以及一個給幼稚園低班學生家長舉行的小一升學講座。

全年最觸目的盛事一定是在四月份舉行的親子訪福岡教育交流團。這個四天的旅程不單只是一個給各家庭旅遊及觀光的機會,而是一個文化交流與充滿樂趣的親子交流活動。這次旅程給了我們的孩子一個難能可貴的機會與日本當地的小朋友作一天的文化交流及融入日本的學習文化。這次旅程確實是巨大的成功。

在銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園裏,我們的核心理念是讓家長們可以像伙伴及朋友一樣融入學校社群。我們知道要發展可以世代相傳的長久關係的重要性。我希望借此機會可以多謝各位家長教師會的幹事,包括會長鍾黃文絢女士以及副會長 Jelinda CHAPMAN女士和李容凱珊女士。如果沒有各位幹事們的努力以及家長們的支持,我們的幼稚園便不能持續地以高質教育的方式運作。我衷心地感激您們每一位,讓我可以傲然地說銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園是我的家庭。



# **Message from the Chairperson**

### 主席的話

#### **Mrs Chiane CHUNG**

Mother of Preston CHUNG K3A3PM and Chelsea CHUNG PNA2AM









Oh, how time flies! The first day of the academic year 2017-2018 did not seem too long ago, and now we have reached the end of it! Hope everyone has had a great year at Victoria, just as I did.

This year, I am very honoured to be the Chairperson serving the inaugural Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery Parent-Teacher Association Limited (CBVKIN PTA). It has been a great pleasure working with my 12 fellow Executive Committee parent members as well as the teacher members. This is the fourth year for my elder son, Preston, and I at Victoria. The past few years have been a truly rewarding and fruitful learning journey for both my children and I, and I am looking forward to more exciting and happy moments here while embracing new challenges ahead.

It has been a truly eventful year for the PTA, one of the most significant yet unprecedented changes is the transition in the PTA structure, moving from a centralised PTA for all Victoria campuses, namely VNKPTA, to a campus based PTA of our own, the CBVKIN PTA. This change is indeed part of the restructuring plan all along and we have been aiming to work towards this direction. We believe this move enables us to make plans that are tailored to our campus needs and helps build a closer community between the school and the parents, yet retaining the distinguished image, position and practices that Victoria has always preserved throughout all these years. At the same time, the move promotes flexibility in the decision-making process. With the positive changes, you can rest assured that we are always aiming at orchestrating fun and inspiring events for our students and families, while our goal is always to support parent-school collaboration through creating more opportunities for parents to participate in their children's learning journey through different PTA activities.

Since the beginning of the school year in 2017, we have organised a wide range of meaningful and fun activities for our students and families both VEO wide and campus based, such as the annual Teacher Appreciation Day, mini rugby, the Christmas snow globe workshop, the PHAB charity walk, a Mother's Day workshop, a visit to Po Leung Kuk, the school's educational tour to Fukuoka, Japan, our graduation event and the production of our graduation album for the K3 students. These activities could never have been a success without the help and support of the school, teaching staff and my fellow committee members, and most importantly, the participation from the families.

Finally, I would like to stress that the PTA and all our events could not strive without the continuing support of Ms TING, Dr KOONG, Principal LEE, Principal LAU, all the teaching staff and my fellow committee members, not to mention the contribution and participation of all PTA members, parent volunteers, and the hard work of our PTA staff, Caroline. I am looking forward to joining hands with the PTA committee to organise more meaningful and fun events for our children in the next academic year!

噢,時間過得真快!2017-2018學年的第一天彷彿才過了不久,現在已是學年終結的時候!希望各位都和我一樣,在維多利亞裏過得豐盛愉快。

今年,我很榮幸能在銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園暨國際幼兒園的家長教師會擔任主席一職。我非常高興能夠與各位老師以及十二位家長教師會的執行委員共事。今年已是我和長子Preston在維多利亞大家庭生活的第四年。對我和我的孩子們來說,過去四年真的是一個很有意義和成效的學習旅程。我期待在這裏接受新挑戰的同時,會有更多令人興奮和快樂的時光。

對家長教師會來說,今年確實是非常重要的一年。其中一個重要及史無前例的轉變就是家長教師會架構的轉變一由多個維多利亞幼稚園校舍組成,中央共同運作的家長教師會,變成一個由銅鑼灣維多利亞幼稚園及幼兒園的家長教師自行獨立運作的家長教師會。由始至終,這個轉變確實是重組計劃的一部分,亦是我們一直努力實現的目標方向。我們相信這將使我們能夠做出更符合我們校園需求的計劃,並幫助學校及家長建立更緊密的社群,以及保留維多利亞幼稚園多年來建立的卓越形象、崗位和習俗。與此同時,這轉變促進了靈活的決策過程。大家可以感到欣然的是,這個積極的變化意味着我們將繼續致力於統籌及舉辦有趣和有意義的活動予我們的學生及其家庭成員。一直以來,我們的目標是促進家長與學校的合作交流,並創造更多的機會讓家長可以透過各式各樣家長教師會的活動,參與子女的學習旅程。

從2017學年的開始,我們以維多利亞教育機構及校園為基礎,組織了各式各樣有意義和有趣的活動。例如一年一度的教師感謝日、小型欖球賽、聖誕節親子玻璃雪球創作坊、傷健步行慈善籌款活動、母親節工作坊、保良局探訪活動、親子訪日本福岡教育交流團、畢業活動以及給高班同學們製作的畢業紀念冊。這些活動的成功全賴於學校,教職員以及家長教師會委員會成員的幫助及支持。而最重要的是,所有參與活動的家庭的支持。

最後,我想再一次提及,以上所有活動能得以安排全賴於丁女仕、孔博士、李校長及劉校長、所有教職員以及家長教師會幹事們的支持。還有不能不提及的所有家長教師會會員,家長義工以及為我們辛勤工作的職員Caroline的參與和貢獻。我期待在下一個學年,與各位幹事們一起攜手舉辦更多有意義和有趣的活動給我們的孩子!









Every year, it is our tradition to gather with fellow schoolmates and parents to show our gratitude to our principals, teachers, amahs and other staff for their devotion in teaching and nurturing our children.

TANGULL TONCE

This year, more than 50 parents and kids participated in the event to present gifts to their teachers. The PTA had prepared snacks and juice baskets along with juice bottles with squeezers for our teachers for their daily use. Both parents and children had a meaningful morning in school and it was definitely an excellent opportunity for the children to learn about love, care and gratefulness, which are some of the core missions of our PTA.

Mrs Chiane CHUNG Mother of Preston CHUNG K3A3PM and Chelsea CHUNG PNA2AM

Mini Rugby Day

Chief Coordinator: Mrs Claudia YAN

12 - 11 - 2017









On Sunday 12 November 2017, we had our first PTA event for the year 2017/18. It was the "Mini Rugby Day" at the Causeway Bay Sports Ground next to the Hong Kong Central Library. 28 K2 and K3 students attended the event and they all had great fun. Most of them were first timers playing rugby!

The weather was great despite a few raindrops towards the very end of the event but we all had a great time running around in the field. Our little ones learnt some basic rugby techniques from the coach and tried them amongst themselves at the game.

Mrs Claudia YAN Mother of Sheldon YAN WD3A1 Chief Coordinators: Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN and Mrs Amanda WONG









Following the success of our Easter Plant Jamming Workshop of nearly 70 parents and children in April 2017, the PTA held a Christmas Snow Globe Workshop for parent-child pairs to make their own unique Christmas-themed snow globe using Christmas decorative accessories, plastic snow, glass containers and ribbons. The workshop was a great success with the participation of 122 parents and children, which well exceeded our expectations. The workshop began with the children securing some Christmas decorative accessories on the base of the snow globe with the help of some glue, wires and double sided tape. The glass container was then filled with plastic snow and the base combined, before finishing with a ribbon of their choice. The Christmas decorative accessories included Santa Claus, reindeer and other cute animal figurines, as well as Christmas trees and signs saying "Merry Christmas". The best part was, the unique handmade creation could be a beautiful Christmas present for a loved one, or a meaningful keepsake to place at home for many Christmases to come.

Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN Mother of Megan Chloe CHAPMAN WD3A3 and Madelene Cate CHAPMAN K1A2PM

# **Special Activity Day 1 - Sports Fun**

24 - 11 - 2017

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Ellie LEE, Mrs Clarin SZE and Mrs Michelle CHENG









The PTA hosted a series of fun-filled games for this Special Activity Day - Sports Fun! We hoped that the games would help highlight the IB learner profile - Balanced, i.e. the importance of balancing various aspects of our lives - intellectual, physical, and emotional.

On that day, students from the Pre-nursery and Nursery classes enjoyed their "sports fun" in the hall. They practised walking on a balance beam, throwing bean bags into the corresponding colored box, and using ice hockey sticks to guide a hockey puck on preset paths. They even went bowling and swimming (pretended to swim by holding swim rings)! Students from the lower and upper classes were up for more challenging tasks at the playground on the rooftop. These included jumping over hurdles, playing football with goal posts, and hopping like a kangaroo in a plastic sack.

At the end, we were delighted to see that the children not only had fun outside their hectic classroom lives but also demonstrated a strong sense of commitment as they challenged themselves to complete tasks out of their comfort zone. Well done!

Mrs Michelle CHENG Mother of Trevor CHENG K1A2AM Chief Coordinators: Mrs Jennifer WONG and Mrs Michelle CHENG









This Special Activity Day - People in Our Community was surely one of the most anticipated activities of the year as children were given the opportunity to dress up as someone from the community. What a pleasure to see them turn into doctors, nurses, firemen, construction workers, pilots, air hostesses, policemen, and many more!

The PTA was thankful that a number of parents took the time to talk to the children about their professions. To highlight a few, they learned the difference between a private investigator and a policeman, the role of a video producer in film production, the importance of taking care of our body, and various musical instruments. To make it closer to the children's heart, the PTA also recruited help from our English teacher Ms. Ann and security guard Uncle Chow!

As the children listened attentively to presentations and asked relevant (and sometimes hilarious!) questions, this Special Activity Day certainly allowed children to practise the IB learner profile - Communicator!

Mrs Michelle CHENG Mother of Trevor CHENG K1A2AM

# **Special Activity Day 3 - Lunar New Year**

2 - 3 - 2018

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Ellie LEE, Mrs Vivian WONG and Mrs GUO Du Yan









To celebrate the lunar new year of the dog, the PTA has prepared several activities for the children in the school hall. The children enjoyed feeding bones to the giant dogs and barked, "Woof Woof!" At the zodiac sign wheel booth, the children turned the ferris wheel and were able to tell the names of the years of the animals.

There was a booth with dumpling artwork, and the children got their favourite coloured tissue papers and rolled them into small balls. One of the students said, "I want two more! They're so yummy!"

Outside the school hall, some parent volunteers did the lion dance around the classrooms. Some of the children were a little anxious but most of them were super excited. They followed the lion and said, "Wait for me!" Everyone seemed to have enjoyed this special activity day very much.

Mrs Vivian WONG

Mother of Vince WONG PNA3AM and Royce WONG K2A1AMPM

**PHAB Walkathon** 11 - 2 - 2018

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Chiane CHUNG, Mrs Natalie CHUNG and Mrs Jennifer WONG









Over 150 of our students, parents and teachers participated in the "PHAB Walk for Integration 2017/2018" organised by the Hong Kong Physically Handicapped and Able-Bodied Association (Hong Kong PHAB Association) on 11 February 2018. This event came to fruition with the collaboration of not only our Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten PTA, but also the Victoria Shanghai Academy PTA for both Primary and Secondary.

It was a meaningful experience as our students, parents, teachers and people with special needs walk together as a united community, to promote social integration and raise funds in support of rehabilitation, supported employment and elderly and youth services. We had an enjoyable walk along the scenic Ma On Shan Promenade and made some new friends during the walk!

The post-walk carnival that awaited participants at the finishing line included games aimed at increasing disability awareness, as well as arts and crafts, and STEM workshops that were both interesting and educational for all. The children were very excited when they saw the VR motor control car game and did not mind waiting in a long line!

Mrs Natalie CHUNG

Mother of Kieran CHUNG K2A3PM and Leanne CHUNG PNA2PM

# **Special Activity Day 4 - Love Our Earth**

23 - 3 - 2018

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Amanda WONG, Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs Claudia YAN









What do you usually do with empty plastic bottles and packaging boxes? Just throw them into the garbage bins or waste collection points? Have you ever thought of turning them into something fun? To spread the message of caring and loving our earth and to show our kids the possibilities of using recycled materials for fun, our creative parent volunteers and teachers had designed a series of games for the March Special Activity Day.

"Wow, that's a car!" said one of the students with an astonished and excited face. Toy cars were made with used carton boxes and newspaper. The kids enjoyed rides with recycled paper cars and learnt to classify different types of materials like paper, metal and plastic. There were also game booths for kids to use magazine paper for folding animals, boats and planes, hitting plastic bottles with different used materials for sound stimulation, as well as stacking recycled paper boxes to build a castle, a house or a tall building with the children competing against fellow schoolmates to see who could build the highest building.

The school hall was full of laughter while the kids were running around, trying out different games and having a fun recycling experience.

Mrs Amanda WONG Mother of Aidan WONG K1A1AM Jointly organised by Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery (CBVKIN) and CBVKIN PTA



This school year, our school, together with the PTA, arranged a very exciting parent-child educational tour to Fukuoka during our Easter school break. Despite it being only a 4-day trip, we achieved so many things with our children. We set off early on a Wednesday morning, meeting all the participants of the tour to check-in as a group. The children were so excited to see their classmates at the airport! There were more than 80 of us in total - parents, grandparents, our children and their siblings, as well as Dr Maggie KOONG, Principal Sabrina LEE, Head of Admissions Millian SZE, Head Teacher Ms Candy AU and Nurse Ms Rena WANG.

Our first stop was of course, the Fukuoka airport, and Dr KOONG gifted all the children with a toy to play with while waiting for the tour bus. In fact this would be the first treat of many for our kids throughout the next few days, as they were given a variety of toys and snacks. We then headed straight to the hotel and attended a welcome dinner with very enjoyable local performances. The children had a chance to dance and sing with the performers who were dressed in their traditional attire.







The next morning, after a sumptuous breakfast at the hotel, we stopped by the Yukemuri Observatory (别府市 别府温泉蒸汽展望台) for a beautiful view of this onsen region called Kannawa. We could see the steam wafting up from the onsens scattered throughout the charming scenery. After the Observatory, we went to the Kokonoe Yume Otsurihashi Bridge (九重夢大吊橋) which is the highest and the longest suspension bridge for pedestrians in Japan. A beautiful walk indeed!

Our next stop was the African Safari (日本大分九州自然野生動物園). At the African Safari, the school had arranged an exciting "Jungle Ride" for us so we were able to have a very close encounter with both big and small animals! The children were so excited and perhaps a bit apprehensive at first to feed the carnivores - the meat eaters like lions, tigers and cheetahs, the herbivores like elephants, giraffes and rhinoceros as well as many small animals.

On the way back to the hotel after the Safari, we were able to explore the local village, Kyushu Yufuin Folk Craft Village (九州湯布院民藝). There were arts and crafts as well as food, snacks and souvenirs. We even saw many pretty owls there! Finally, it was time to return to the hotel for another delicious buffet dinner. Many of us took the opportunity to use the onsen at the hotel to relax as well as soothe the aches and tiredness from the long but exciting day.















Day three would prove to be a memorable day with an educational exchange with a local kindergarten, the Daiichi Kindergarten & Nursery. We were welcomed with an impressive Japanese traditional drum performance and the children played some Japanese games together despite not being able to understand each other. We all had great fun!

In the afternoon, we went to the "HAKUHAKU" museum to learn how to make "mentaiko", the walleye pollack roe! We also took a tour of the museum and saw how their dedicated staff work diligently to make the mentaiko. Then we headed off to the Ohari Park(福岡大濠公園) for a barbecue dinner surrounded by beautiful cherry blossoms (sakura). The children had so much fun with the kites and planes Dr KOONG and Principal LEE surprised them with!





















Our last day was also action packed - the children started off the day with a thrilling experience at the Fukuoka City Disaster Prevention Centre (福岡市民防災中心) where they experienced a simulated earthquake, fire and flood. They learnt what to do when there was an earthquake - they said they would need to hide under the table - well done!

After the Fukuoka City Disaster Prevention Centre, we headed off to pick some delicious strawberries at a quaint strawberry farm. We had great fun and ate to our hearts' content as well as pick some to bring home to Hong Kong despite the weather being a little chilly that day. Our last stop before the airport was the Fukuoka Anpanman Children's Museum (福岡麵包超人兒童博物館) where the children had great fun with everything Anpanman (Japanese cartoon character)! It was then time to wrap up this wonderful educational tour as we all headed to the airport, full with happy and beautiful memories of Fukuoka.













Mrs Claudia YAN Mother of Sheldon YAN WD3A1









On 30 October 2017, the 22<sup>nd</sup> Annual General Meeting for the Victoria Nursery & Kindergarten Parent-Teacher Association (VNKPTA) was held. This would prove to be a memorable event for members of the Causeway Bay PTA. Moving forward the VNKPTA would be operating under a new structure with all campuses operating separate PTAs, and hence the Causeway Bay campus will no longer be part of the VNKPTA but operating our very own Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery Parent-Teacher Association (CBVKIN PTA).

It was very exciting as the results of the election of the Executive Committee were announced and hence the 1st Executive Committee of the CBVKIN PTA was established. The meeting progressed smoothly with all the required actions being taken to close off the year.

Following the AGM, our Chief Principal Dr Maggie KOONG together with Dr Mami UMAYAHARA from UNESCO, presented parents with a seminar on Play and Resilience. Dr KOONG and Dr UMAYAHARA led us through the importance of play in developing children's characteristics, the traits associated with resilience and the importance of resilience in promoting children's social competence. Parents were given insights on their role in supporting young children's resilience building. At the end of the seminar, parents were armed with many tips and techniques they could take home with them to play with their children.

Mrs Jennifer WONG

Mother of Christian WONG K2A2AM and Madeleine WONG PNA2AM

# CBVKIN PTA Limited Inaugural Annual General Meeting (AGM) 1st Executive Committee Meeting (ECM) and Dinner

23 - 4 - 2018











The first AGM and ECM of the newly established Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten & International Nursery Parent-Teacher Association Limited (CBVKIN PTA) were held one after the other on 23 April 2018 after the official formation of the limited company. The titles and duties of all office bearers and sub-committee members appointed earlier in the year for both parents and teachers were confirmed to be carried on under the new structure, and the latest financial situation of the PTA was discussed during the AGM. Later, previous and upcoming events and activities were deliberated during the ECM.

With official business out of the way, the executive committee members were able to relax and build rapport over dinner and drinks at Bond, a restaurant in nearby Tai Hang. Dr KOONG took the opportunity to thank parent and teacher committee members for giving their time and effort to contribute to enhancing the kindergarten life of all students at our kindergarten. As conversations flowed over dinner it did not take long for parents and teachers alike to start talking business again. The meetings and dinner was surely a promising sign for the PTA.

Mrs Jennifer WONG

Mother of Christian WONG K2A2AM and Madeleine WONG PNA2AM

#### 5 - 5 - 2018 53rd Graduation Lunch

: Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN Coordinator

Committee members: Ms Alice CHOY, Mrs Jolie HO, Mrs Yvonne LEUNG, Ms Vivian LAU, Ms ZHENG Lily,
Mrs Stephanie EBRAHIM, Mrs Maggie YIP, Mrs Claudia YAN, Mrs Ellie LEE and Ms Jeanie WOO

Mrs Chiane CHUNG, Mrs Jennifer WONG, Mrs Michelle CHENG, Mrs Clarin SZE, Mrs Natalie CHUNG and Mrs Amanda WONG Supporting PTA

excom members



















































On the first Saturday of May, over 130 graduates and their family members gathered at the Conrad Ballroom to not only celebrate the graduation of the Class of 2017-2018, but more importantly, to express their gratitude and appreciation to all the teachers and staff of CB Victoria Kindergarten. It was a most memorable occasion for all 500 guests as over 50 teachers and staff participated in the lunch event. Prior to the start of the lunch, at the ballroom foyer, guests helped themselves to some pre-lunch snacks and a candy corner full of sweet goodies, as well as got their photographs taken in front of the backdrop, decorated by two over 8-foot tall Victoria bears made of colourful balloons. The highlight at the foyer was the two instant photo booths where guests could take as many instant photographs as they liked while putting on different fun props.

In the ballroom, guests were treated to a beautifully presented yet scrumptious 3-course Western meal, while listening to speeches by our guests of honour and enjoying the singing performances by all graduates. Countless gifts were presented to the guests of honour and all the teachers and staff of CB Victoria Kindergarten by our graduates. In fact, everyone who attended the lunch went home with a goodie bag filled with a variety of gifts. Each graduate received a special graduation Victoria bear from the school, holding a photograph of the graduate dressed in graduation gown. There were happy smiles and much laughter all around from the start till the end, not to mention beautiful and touching moments – I had to hold back my tears when all the children sang unexpectedly during Principals LEE and LAU's speech, and again when my child performed her songs with her classmates. It was a proud moment for me as a mother, and even prouder was the fact that I was part of the amazing team that made it happen. A big THANK YOU to all the committee members and supporting PTA executive committee members who helped make the lunch event a success.

Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN

Mother of Megan Chloe CHAPMAN WD3A3 and Madelene Cate CHAPMAN K1A2PM

## 53rd Graduation Album

Coordinator : Mrs Chiane CHUNG, Mrs Ellie LEE and Mrs Yvonne LEUNG

Committee members: Mrs Claudia YAN, Ms Teresa FUNG, Mrs Sharon AU, Ms Janet LEE, Ms Fanny SIN,

Ms Kate HO, Ms Fiona LI, Mrs Cheryl WONG, Ms Wency NG, Ms Carmen TANG,

Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN and Ms Daisy HO















To celebrate the hard work and success of all graduates during their kindergarten years, the 53rd Organising Committee of the K3 Graduation Album had chosen a "Superhero" theme for the Class of 2017-2018 graduation album. A group of dedicated parents and PTA executive committee members worked tirelessly throughout the past few months with photographers, parents, teachers and the principals to collect photos and farewell messages for the album, as well as with the designers and printers to complete the album. This beautiful album reminds us of the dedication of, and unconditional love from, the principals, teachers and staff at Victoria, the friendships that have developed, and the skills, knowledge, experiences and courage attained and developed by the little superheroes and superheroines over the past three to four years at Victoria.

We hope all graduates would enjoy the album as much as we have enjoyed putting it together. We wish you all the best in your new journey! Don't forget to continue to use your superpowers to help you with new challenges that you may face in the future!

Mrs Yvonne LEUNG Mother of Kristen LEUNG WD3A2 Chief Coordinators: Mrs Clarin SZE and Mrs Chiane CHUNG









每年的母親節,子女們都絞盡腦汁,想給母親一份特別而且可以盡顯愛意的禮物。本年度家長教師會特意於母親節前夕(5月12日)舉辦了母親節音樂盒工作坊,讓家長與孩子們一起製作別出心裁的音樂盒,包括動物野餐和櫻花系列。

小朋友們發揮無窮創意,有些甚至把動物公仔想像為家庭成員,有些則努力構建理想中的櫻花公園,想給媽媽一個驚喜。短短的一個小時裏,家長和小朋友們積極地參與音樂盒的設計和製作過程,在滿載溫馨的笑聲裏創造了獨一無二、屬於自己家庭的音樂盒。看着小朋友用自己的巧手專注地製作,相信已經是一份最好的母親節禮物!最後劉副校長,家長們和小朋友們更一起與製成品拍照留念,作為慶祝母親節的前奏!

Mrs Clarin SZE

Mother of Jayden SZE K1A1PM and Chloe SZE PNA3PM

# **Special Activity Day 5 - International Music Party**

25 - 5 - 2018

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Natalie CHUNG, Mrs Clarin SZE and Mrs Hester YIP









The theme for the Special Activity Day in May was "International Music Party". We are very grateful to have some highly professional parent volunteers joining us that day, sharing with our students their musical talents, ranging from folk songs from different countries to interactive guitar, keyboard and jazz performances. We were pleasantly surprised to learn that a number of children were familiar with the all-time favourite Mandarin song from the 1970s - "Tian Mi Mi" (甜蜜蜜), and were able to sing along! The PN children were very excited when the "Frozen" song was played! After the musical performances, parent volunteers and students all danced together to an upbeat African folk song, Zimbole, meaning "peace". Everyone had a great time appreciating music from different cultures and enjoying the dance!

Mrs Natalie CHUNG

Mother of Kieran CHUNG K2A3PM and Leanne CHUNG PNA2PM

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Michelle CHENG (CB) and Mrs Virginia KAN (HG)

TIMBALL DE

























The Causeway Bay (CB) and Harbour Green (HG) Victoria campuses co-hosted this year's Po Leung Kuk (PLK) charity event. Even though there was a last minute change of the event venue from PLK to Victoria Causeway Bay campus due to a significant number of Hand Foot and Mouth Disease cases reported at PLK, it did not diminish the passion from our parents and students to show support to the event. The turnout rate was encouraging!

With coordination with PLK, we invited staff from PLK to give a virtual tour and presentation about the child care services and facilities that the charity offered to the kids in need. Participants were impressed from the services that PLK provided and were able to bring home with the spirit of this longstanding charity. There were also carnival game booths that our students enjoyed playing and learning about some of PLK's core values like respect, caring, and gratefulness.

Thanks to the generosity of the participants, this event helped not only in raising HK\$150,000 for PLK but also collecting a decent number of toys and books for the less fortunate children of PLK. Last but not least, we would like to take this opportunity to thank the children for writing caring messages to produce a fruitful "Loving Tree" as well as all the persons involved in making this event a success!

Mrs Michelle CHENG Mother of Trevor CHENG K1A2AM

## **Chai Wan Police Station Visit and Tour**

柴灣警署參觀活動

Chief Coordinator: Mrs Hester YIP

9 - 6 - 2018











在2018年6月9日(星期六),家長教師會安排了一項到柴灣警署參觀的活動。當天,40名學生及其家長們在警長的帶領下參觀了警察局的不同部門,例如:報案室及羈留室。最令小朋友和家長們雀躍的是,我們有機會近距離接觸警察日常使用的武器,例如手槍、手扣、盾牌以及對講機。小孩們還有機會坐在警察車上呢!

所有小朋友對今次的參觀都表現得非常開心及享受,因為他們能夠親身觸摸真正的警察武器和感受警察日常工作地方的氣氛。我們很高興今次有這麼難能可貴的機會可以到警察局參觀,希望下年我們能夠再安排這一類型的參觀活動吧!

Mrs Hester YIP
Mother of Matthew YIP K1A1AM

# **Seminar on Primary One Application Process**

15 - 6 - 2018

Chief Coordinators: Mrs Ellie LEE and Mrs Chiane CHUNG

Guest speakers : Mrs Chiane CHUNG, Mrs Carmen KING, Mrs Ellie LEE, Mrs Cheryl WONG and Mr Ivan WONG









As interview time for the private and Direct Subsidy Scheme (DSS) primary schools was approaching, many K2 parents would like to know how they could help their children prepare for the interviews and what they should do throughout the application procedures. It could be a big challenge for the parents to find a suitable school place for their children, particularly for those who were new to this admission system.

In this light, the PTA hosted a seminar on P1 application process on 15 June 2018 and invited five parents who had just gone through the admission games to share their practical experiences with K2 parents. The guest speakers offered insights on how parents could prepare their cover letters and portfolios, and what children were being interviewed with. They also shared the types of activities and games that children might come across during the interviews and how parents and children can prepare in advance in a fun and relaxing way.

It is hard for parents to know exactly what kind of qualities the schools are looking for, but it was agreed that some of the common attributes were: positive, caring and helpful attitude; attentive to teachers' instructions, and most importantly, passionate in reading.

Mrs Ellie LEE

Mother of Hailey Elizabeth LEE K3A1PM and Charlize Emma LEE PNA1AM

## PTA Executive Committee Members 2017 - 2018 家長教師會理事委員名單



Vice-Chairperson 副主席 Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN



Chairperson 主席 Mrs Chiane Mandy CHUNG 鍾黃文絢女士



Vice-Chairperson 副主席 Mrs Ellie LEE 李容凱珊女士



Secretary 秘書 Mrs Michelle CHENG 鄭余家怡女士



Treasurer 司盾 Mrs Jennifer WONG 黃楊慕義女士



Secretary 秘書 Mrs Claudia YAN 甄潘漫珈女士

#### Parent Committee Members 家長理事委員



Mrs Natalie CHUNG 鍾朱藹婷女士



Mrs GUO Du Yan 郭杜妍女士



Mrs Clarin SZE 施丁菀萌女士



Mrs Amanda WONG 黃鄭彩雯女士



Mrs Vivian WONG 王李穎妍女士



Mr Charles YEUNG 楊鵬榮先生



Mrs Hester YIP 葉梁殷而女士

Ex-Officio Consultant 當然顧問

Ex-Officio President 當然會長

School Supervisor Christina TING, GBS JP 校監丁毓珠女士 GBS JP Chief Principal Dr Maggie KOONG, BBS JP 總校長孔美琪博士 BBS JP

Principal Sabrina LEE 李美珠校長 Ms Millian SZE 施明蘭女士 Co-Principal Maria LAU Fankent Secretaries Limited

Treasurer 司庫

Secretary 秘書

Company Secretary 公司秘書 Honorary Chairperson 名譽會長 Mrs Anita TANG 鄧馬慧敏女士

Honorary Legal Advisor 義務法律顧問

Honorary Auditor 義務核數師 Special Treasurer Consultant 特別財務顧問

Mrs Pearl TANG 鄧雷文珮女士

Mr Alfred LAM, BBS JP 林國昌先生 BBS JP Mr Edwin CHIU 趙雅穎先生

Teacher Committee Members 教師理事委員名單

Head-Teacher Polly NG 伍寶玲主任

**Teacher Hazel DENG** 

Teacher Eliza HO 何愛明教師

Teacher Samantha HO 何艷如教師

**Teacher Vivian YUEN** 袁詠教師

# Upcoming Events 活動預告

I Teacher Appreciation Day 教師 感謝日 10 Sep

15 Sep I Playright Fun Flag Day 智樂 FUN 紛賣旗日

30 Oct I 2nd Annual General Meeting 第二屆週年幹事會議

Other Events (Dates to be confirmed) 其他活動 (日期待定):

Sep/Oct | Tottenham Hotspur Football Club Fun Day 托特納姆熱刺足球會同樂日

Nov/Dec I Christmas Show/ Workshop 聖誕節表演秀/工作坊

#### 入會及活動申請: For membership application and event sign-ups, please go to: https://www.cbvictoria.edu.hk/en/events/



# PTA Objectives 本會宗旨

To facilitate a better parent-school collaboration for effective learning

To assist in coordinating and promoting extracurricular activities 促進家校合作,增強教學效果 | 協助學校統籌及推廣課外活動 |

To strengthen the relationship between parents and teachers 加強家長與教師之間的溝通和協調

Address 地址

Room 502, 5/F, 32 Hing Fat Street, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 香港銅鑼灣興發街32號5樓502室

Telephone 電話 | 2104 2426

電郵 | cbvkpta@cbvictoria.edu.hk

Website 網址 | https://www.cbvictoria.edu.hk/en/pta/



Newsletter Advisor 本刊顧問 : Mrs Chiane Mandy CHUNG

Newsletter Committee 本刊編輯委員會: Mrs Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs Amanda WONG, Mrs Jennifer WONG

